Business mtg minutes

Spring 1999

Minutes of NEERS Business meeting

May 20, 1999, Mahone Bay, NS

1.  4:40 p.m:  Scott Warren (President) called the meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance.

2.  The Secretary’s (Pam Morgan) report was given.  It included the most recent numbers on membership by state (attached).

3.  The Treasurer (Pam Arnofsky) gave her report. Registration at Mahone Bay meeting was 40 people, with 1 new member.  There was a profit of $90 at this meeting.

Historian Alan Young asked people to send him any old copies of the NEERS newsletter.

4.  President’s Report:

 ERF ’99 will be in New Orleans.

 Estuaries journal

-Steven Threaucault (?) from the University of Mississippi is the new managing editor.

-The journal will be available online within a year, and student members will get the online version.

- An extra issue of estuaries will be put out to get the wait time down to 9 months (it’s 2 years now).

-There will be 2 CD sets of all past Estuaries (and Chesapeake Science) volumes available at ERF.  

Ted Loder (as an associate editor of Estuaries) interjected, explaining how the new process of reviewing papers for Estuaries via the Internet works.  This speeds up the review process.

Scott Nixon expressed concern about losing the personal touch of associate editors contacting reviewers.

 There will be a greater role for  Education at the ERF meeting.  There is a new Education Committee.  Charlene D’Avanzo (of NEERS) is a member.  She will be heading education workshops at the meeting, and is asking for volunteers.  An ERF Education Web page will be set up, and every ERF newsletter will now have an education section.

 Travel Awards – There will be three travel awards of $300 each for students from NEERS to the ERF 99 meeting.  Interested students should submit the title of their talk/poster to Pam Arnofsky by July 15, 1999.

Ron Roza advocated for giving  more money to students to help them get to ERF meetings.  This will be discussed under New Business. 

 NEERS Award- Last year it was voted to establish a NEERS Award to recognize those who have made outstanding contributions to estuarine science.  The first recipient of this award will be announced at the Spring 2000 meeting.

 Locations of future meetings:


Spring 2000 will be in Portland, ME, hosted by Mike Mazukiewicz.


Fall 2000 will be in Rhode Island, hosted by Charlie Roman.

 NEERS will meet at ERF 99 and will display the NEERS poster.

OLD BUSINESS

The new forms for judging student papers should be given to Scott Warren.
The Web site for NEERS is erf.org/neers.  LISTSERVE directions can be found there.

Alan Young is now Historian, Larry Spencer will do the newsletter, and Pat Kremer is the new Program Chair.

NEW BUSINESS

Ron Roza raised the issue of increasing the amounts of student awards.  After some discussion, a motion was made to offer three student awards of $500 each.  William Ambrose made the motion, it was seconded by Scott Warren, voted on  and passed.

A result of the discussion about future student travel awards was that the Executive Committee will discuss future student awards, will draft a motion and then bring this to the next business meeting.

Thanks were given to Mike Dadswell for organizing the Spring 99 meeting in Nova Scotia.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:30. 

Postscript:

The Rankin Prize (for best undergraduate paper) was won by Alison Biddle, Connecticut College, for her paper, Sea level, marsh surface microrelief, and vegetation: 25 years of change on a Long Island Sound tidal marsh.

The Dean Prize (for best student poster) this year went to Jeff Gaeckle, Jacskon Estuarine Lab, UNH and the student group from Bates College, which included S. Arnold, D. Smart and L. Wacker.  Papers as follows:

Jeffrey L. Gaeckle and F.T. Short.  Comparison of fish assemblages in transplant versus reference eelgrass (Zostera marina L. ) beds.

S. Arnold, D. Smart, L. Wacker and W.G. Ambrose.  Effect of baitworm digging on the soft-shelled clam, Mya arenaria, in Maine.

The Ketchum prize (for best graduate student presentation) went to Lenny Bellete from Connecticut College, for his paper: The impact of increased flooding frequencies on sediment biogeochemistry and vegetation patterns of Connecticut tidal marshes.

NEERS Membership as of May 20, 1999

State


No. of members

	MA
	106

	CT
	69

	RI
	57

	ME
	35

	NY
	27

	NH
	25

	NJ
	18

	MD
	7

	NS (NOVA SCOTIA)
	5

	DE
	4

	PA
	3

	VT
	3

	VA
	2

	LA
	2

	OH
	1

	TX
	1

	NC
	1

	FL
	1

	MS
	1

	OR
	1

	SC
	1

	UNKNOWN
	2


Compiled by Pam Morgan, Secretary
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